

Chief Executive's Office Level 12, Building 01 Auckland City Hospital P O Box 92189 Auckland 1142

(09) 630-9943 ext 22342 Fax: 375 3341

ailsac@adhb.govt.nz

13 October 2021



Re: Official Information Act request - Board Report

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 1 July 2021 requesting the following information:

Can I please have the document entitled COVID-19 Rapid Works – Ward 68 from the September 1 Board meeting? I accept that some commercially sensitive material such as contract pricing may need to be redacted. Obviously, there should be transparency and accountability about planning to keep people safe from Covid 19, particularly during an outbreak.

I will be making a separate request about building works but am filing it separately because you may end up treating like an Official Information Act request.

## Response

Please see attached the Board report you have requested.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Auckland DHB website.

Yours sincerely,

PP

Ailsa Claire, OBE
Chief Executive